Addendum to SCJH Lottery Policy

As a public school in the School District of Indian River County (SDIRC), Sebastian Charter
Junior High, Inc. (SCJH) will make provisions to comply with the federal desegregation order for
the SDIRC. In addition to other activities to attract black students to SCJH, black students will
be granted enrollment preferences through our lottery/controlled open enrollment policy. All
other provisions of the policy shall apply to students granted preference under this addendum.

All students will participate in the lottery system as stated in the original policy.
In order to meet racial balance reflective of the SDIRC, a number of spots will be reserved for
students from the waitlist (those not selected in the lottery). The racial balance number will vary

from year to year and will be determined based upon data from the SDIRC provided annually.

If racial balance is not met through the lottery system, the principal or designee, shall invite
black students in order of their lottery waitlist placement until racial balance is met.

Once racial balance has been accomplished all students on the waitlist will be invited consistent
with the established policy.



